Dear Parents,

I hope everyone is keeping well and some parts of your lives are returning to some sense of normality.

I am writing with 3 important issues for all families;

Firstly, **annual written reports** will be issued by post this Friday with an expectation that they will arrive on Monday. For those families who have a child(ren) at school, they will receive them by hand next Monday. There is a separate letter explaining the necessary changes to reports this academic year.

Secondly, you will be aware that we suspended the Staff Development Day planned for Monday 1st June so that children in designated year groups could return to school as soon as possible. Consequently, **Tuesday 21st July will now become a Staff Development Day so Monday 20th July will be the last day of this academic year**. We are expecting a considerable amount of guidance from the DFE about the set up, the curriculum and much more from September and this will provide staff with an opportunity to discuss what is the best way forward for this school.

Lastly, school uniform. Next week, an e-mail will be issued explaining in more detail that for families wishing to purchase uniform for September, an order form will be issued. Uniform will then be available for collection from the school.

Finally, we continue to wait for further guidance on the 11+ process for the current Year 5. As soon as I receive any information, I will share it. In the meantime, if you require a 1:1 conversation please don't hesitate to phone the school. I am available Monday to Wednesday. Please remember that the closing date for applications is the 1st July.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Ryan